VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO STREETS AND SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING

DECEMBER 7, 2020

MINUTES

ATTENDEES:

Kathleen Hale
Chief Gabe Barone
Service Director Lloyd Nagle
Mayor Leonard Spremulli
Kathleen Esposito
Alex Goetsch
Ken Kvacek

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 9:02 AM

REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: The Minutes of the November 9, 2020 Meeting were reviewed and approved.

SERVICE DIRECTOR'S REPORT: Snow removal equipment is functioning as planned. Thank you to Lloyd and Jonathan for their hard work. Residents lost a lot of trees and shrubs in the recent snow storm, and there will be a lot of debris left out for pickup. Green Visions' season for branch pickup has ended. The Service Director will find out what plans the Village of Chagrin Falls has developed with Green Visions to deal with the unexpected debris. The Village will try to continue branch pickup for its residents.

CHIEF'S REPORT:

- The Village Hall backup generator failed during the recent snow storm and multi-day power failure. It was repaired by the Chief and resumed operation for the rest of the outage. Officer Manson will inspect the unit and develop a plan for scheduled in house maintenance to improve reliability in the future.
- The Administration building security /fire/CO system needs repair. A quote from KLR has been received, and State Alarm will be submitting its quote soon.
- There have been no reported cases of COVID to date among the Village's safety force.
 PPE supplies continue to be adequate. Five new body cams, blue light disinfecting units and touch free faucets to increase officer safety were purchased with County CARES funds

<u>**OLD BUSINESS:**</u> The Service Director will, as other duties permit, survey the Village right of way areas for dead, dying or hazardous wood. This list will be submitted to tree contractors for removal. The goal is to make this part of an annual maintenance plan.

NEW BUSINESS:

 Mayor Spremulli thanked the Police and Service Departments for their hard work, particularly during the Village's recent snow emergency. In order to provide more future help for the Service Department, the Village will advertise for a new permanent, part time (30 hour) Service Employee to assist.

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 9:36 AM

The next Streets and Safety Meeting will be Monday, January 11, 2021, at 9:00 AM, via Zoom.